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Mayor Karl Dean today 
joined fellow Nashvillians at 
the grand opening of the 
new West Police Precinct, 
5500 Charlotte Pike. With 
23,000 square feet of work-
ing space, the new precinct 
is more than four times 
larger than the old precinct 
in West Nashville. It was 
built to meet LEED Silver 
certification, the first such 
police precinct in Nashville 
built to that environmental 
standard. 
 
The building includes a 
2,300-square-foot commu-
nity room that will help fur-
ther engage neighborhoods 
and businesses in improv-
ing public safety throughout 
the precinct area. The old 
West police station, which 
opened in 1989, is Nash-
villeôs oldest and smallest 
precinct facility and the only 
suburban precinct without a 
community room. 
 

ñThe new West Precinct will help a very good police department 
be even better by promoting enhanced safety and quality of life 
through stronger partnerships between officers and neighbor-
hoods in West Nashville,ò Dean said. ñThis state-of-the-art facility 
sends a strong signal to 
Metro officers and the citi-
zens of West Nashville that 
public safety remains a top 
priority and is a key element 
of our cityôs continued suc-
cess and growth.ò 
 
During todayôs ceremony, 
Mayor Dean and Chief Ste-
ve Anderson cut the ribbon, 
and Metro Police Officer 
Henry Particelli performed a 
song he wrote, The Good 
Guys. Afterward, Precinct 
Commander Marlene Par-
due led Dean and Anderson 
on a tour of the new build-
ing. Pardue, a 23-year Met-
ro police department veter-
an, was appointed West 
Precinct commander Nov. 1 
after serving for the past five 
years as head of the Youth Services Division.  
 

Sustainable features in the building include a white roof to reflect 
heat away from the building, pervious surfaces in the parking 
area to help keep stormwater out of the sewer system, energy-
efficient light fixtures controlled by motion sensors and Energy 
Star appliances and equipment.  
 
In addition to 23,000 square feet of working space, the facility 
includes a 20,000-square-foot garage and an electric car charg-
ing station. Additionally, during renovations, the office building 
was built two feet higher than the original to prevent flooding.  
 
Mayor Dean included more than $5 million in the Fiscal Year 
2010 Capital Spending Plan for the construction of the new West 
Police Precinct. An additional $2 million was spent on flood miti-
gation. Previously, the building was an unoccupied facility. 
 
ñThis is a great day for both the police department and the fami-
lies of West Nashville,ò Chief Anderson said. ñThe new, larger 
West Precinct facility provides a world of relief to officers and 
detectives who, for the past several years, have worked out of a 
cramped and woefully outdated building that simply was too 
small to evolve with the continued growth of our community polic-
ing concept. For the first time in the 48-year history of the Metro 
police department, the citizens of West Nashville now have their 
own truly full-service police building, complete with a community 
room to host neighborhood meetings and events.ò 
 
The West Precinct presently encompasses 134 square miles and 
spans from the West End corridor to Bellevue and includes the 
communities of Charlotte Park, Sylvan Park, Green Hills, Forest 
Hills, Oak Hill and Edgehill, as well as Vanderbilt, Belmont and 
Lipscomb Universities.  A total of 183 police personnel work out 
of the West Precinct. 
 

This is the third police pre-
cinct being constructed dur-
ing the Dean administration. 
The West Precinct is a re-
placement facility and one of 
the six existing precincts in 
Nashville. Additionally, two 
brand new precincts are in 
the works. In January, the 
Madison Precinct opened at 
the former Peterbilt manufac-
turing facility off Myatt Drive 
becoming Nashvilleôs sev-
enth precinct. A new Midtown 
Hills Precinct is planned for 
the corner of 12th Avenue 
South and Wade Avenue, 
near Wedgewood Avenue. It 
will be Nashvilleôs eighth 
precinct and is scheduled to 
open in early 2013. 

Mayor Opens New West Police Precinct   
Facility is more than four times larger than old West Precinct 

Mayor Karl Dean and Chief Steve Anderson join West Precinct Commander Marlene 
Pardue in the ribbon cutting for the new building. 

ñThe new West Precinct will help a 
very good police department be 
even better by promoting en-
hanced safety and quality of life 
through stronger partnerships 
between officers and neighbor-
hoods in West Nashville,ò Mayor 

Dean said.  

Photos courtesy Gary Layda 
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Jim Cantrell Retires After 31Years of Service  
  

Jim Cantrell, a long time member of 
the Codes family and Nashville na-
tive retired at the end of December. 
The Department hosted a retirement 
ceremony to celebrate the 31 years 
of service Jim has given to this de-
partment and to the Metropolitan 
Government.  
 
Jim or ñShagò as he came to be 
known in Codes grew up in Salem 
town near the Metro Water Company 
in the ñCab Hollowò neighborhood. 
Prior to his work in Codes, he worked 
in the Cotton Mill at Werthan Indus-
tries with another 
Codes employee, 
Ron T. Mitchell, who 
is a Property Stand-
ards Supervisor. 

Both men worked for Werthan for 10 years.   
 
When Jim joined Codes in 1980, he brought with 
him a wealth of experience, including his time in 
the Army where he served as a Military Police-
man. His first assignment was Warrant Officer. 
He was responsible for serving all of Codes civil 
warrants. He  was later reassigned as a Housing 

inspector. Jim has 
also been a Zoning 
inspector and a Prop-
erty Standards in-
spector .  
 
Jim oversaw our 
abandoned vehicle 
program, processing 
all of the requests to tow abandoned 
vehicles from the cityôs right of ways. 
He was also the Departments repre-
sentative on the Mayorôs Environmen-
tal Taskforce, joining that group in 
1996.  
 

It was on the taskforce that Jimôs unique combination of training 
and experience made him an invaluable asset to the team. Over 
time, Jim became the local expert on the law as it related to adult 
entertainment establishments. Dozens of illegal establishments 
where closed and dozens more where brought into compliance 
with the Metro Code.  
 
The relationships Jim formed with members of law enforcement 
at the local, state and federal level, local judges and other gov-
ernmental agencies further enhanced the effectiveness of the 
taskforce and helped with zoning cases being prosecuted by the 
Codes department.  
 
Jim has also lent his expertise in zoning to the Property Stand-
ards inspection staff, often fielding questions from inspectors 

about properties Jim has had dealings with. The 
historical knowledge Jim developed allowed the 
department to close down illegal businesses and 
prevent new illegal business uses from getting 
started.  
 
Jim had a saying whenever he was having to 
deal with a particularly difficult violatorðñ Let Me 
Explain Sumen 2 Ya,ò which usually always 
meant that the activity was about to cease and 
the negotiation phase of the discussion had just 
ended. Known for his honesty, deep understand-
ing of the law and a determination to ñdo the right 
thing,ò Jim was an inspiration to us all.  
 
Among those attending the ceremony was Mayor 
Karl Dean, Metro Chief of Police Steve Ander-
son, Judge William Higgins, Chief of Police Andy 
Garrett of the Mt. Juliet Police department, his 
wife Kathy and members of Jimôs extended fami-
ly.  
 

 
  
 
 

Assistant Director Bill Penn 
presents Jim with a commem-
orative plaque for his 31 
years of dedicated service to 
Metro Codes.  

Jim shares a light moment 
with Judge Higgins as the 
two reminisce.  

Mayor Karl Dean was one of many 
invited to share their experiences 
with Jim over the years. Mayor 
Dean worked with Jim when he was 
Metro Director of Law.  

Jim Cantrell and his wife Kathy, surrounded by his 
children and grandchildren.  

Codes Director Terry Cobb and Chief Steve Ander-
son pose with Jim Cantrell. Jim has had a long work-
ing relationship with Metroôs law enforcement com-
munity.  

Jim Cantrell with longtime friend Andy Garrett, Chief 
of the Mt. Juliet Police Department.  
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Well, Christmas is over and yes, we didnôt get everything on our 
list, but that just means we can look forward to next year. And 
now itôs time to make those new years resolutions. Here in the 
Property Standards division of the Codes department, weôve 
thought about that and have come up with 10 that we wish our 
neighbors would consider: 
 
1. Pickup litter and trash that might end up in your yard. If you 

drive around Nashville, one thing that hits you is the amount 
of loose trash that litters our streets and a lot of front yards. 
A little litter can turn into a yard full if it isnôt picked up.  

2. Maintain the drainage easement in front of your home. 
Drainage features work much better if trash and debris is 
kept out. Metro canôt cut and clean out all the drainage ditch-
es in the City, itôs up to property owners to pitch in.  

3. Remove holiday decorations after the holiday. No, there is 
not a law that requires it, but who wants to look at Santa in 
May? And about those Christmas lights that seem to never 
come down, those are a violation in that they are considered 
temporary lighting and cannot be left up year-round.  

4. Call Public Works before setting out bulky items for pickup. If 
you cannot take the items to one of Metroôs convenience 
centers, call Public works to schedule a pickup.  

5. Grass should be kept below 12 inches. If you own vacant 
property, make arrangements to have the property cut on a 
regular basis.  

6. Landlords, if you have to evict a tenant, make arrangements 
to have their property left behind removed in a timely man-

ner. Lowes, Home Depot, and most major waste haulers 
now offer a bag-it service where you can load the junk in the 
bag and after a set time, the bag and all can be hauled 
away. When a tenant has been setout, you will have to 
check the pile daily to ensure it doesnôt get scattered up and 
down the street.  

7. Let this year be the year you dispose of any inoperable vehi-
cles you might have. Unless the vehicle is kept in an en-
closed garage, it has to be fully operational and licensed.  

8. Take a walk around your property. Make it a point to repair 
any exterior damage you might find, no matter how minor. 
Left undone, a $30 repair item can suddenly turn into a 
$3,000 repair. Once you have taken care of the exterior, do 
the same for the interior of the home.  

9. Renters, before you call the codes department to report a 
problem with your rental unit, please make the landlord 
aware of the problem. And you must give them a reasonable 
amount of time to correct the problem and you have to allow 
them access to the unit to correct the problem.  

10. When you are taking that stroll outside, make sure there are 
address numbers present either on the structure or on the 
mailbox. Numbers painted on the curb do not satisfy the 
address requirement .  

Letôs all work together to improve our neighborhoods and to 
make Nashville a cleaner, safer city.  

 

 

 Property Standards Top 10 New Years Resolutions Wish List   

 Resolutions that will make us all better neighbors  

 

 Michelle Cummings Steel Nominated for ATENA Young Professionals 
Leadership Award   

Michelle Cummings Steele, Customer Service 
Supervisor, Department of Codes and Building 
Safety and Adjunct Faculty 
Member, Tennessee State 
University has been nominat-
ed for the ATENA Young Pro-
fessionals Leadership Award.  

The Nashville ATHENA Award 
and Scholarship Program 

proudly introduces the ATHENA Young Profes-
sional Leadership (YPL) Award.  

This is the first time this international award is 
being sponsored in the Nashville area. The ATHENA Young Pro-
fessional Leadership Award recognizes emerging women leaders 
across professional sectors for exemplary leadership. The award 
actively supports and celebrates the ATHENA mission of sup-
porting, developing and honoring women leaders, inspiring wom-
en to achieve their full potential, and helping to create balance in 
leadership worldwide. It honors women between the ages of 25 
and 40 who excel in their chosen field, devote time and energy to 
their community in a meaningful way, and serve as a role model 
for young women. 

"The ATHENA Young Professional Leadership Award is drawing 
a lot of attention," explains Yvonne Wood, Chair of the YPL 

Award Committee for the ATHENA Award and 
Scholarship Program. "Leading women's organi-
zations have nominated 24 outstanding candi-
dates from a wide variety of areas within the 
Nashville business, charitable, and social com-
munities." 

A distinguished panel of 23 judges will evaluate 
the candidates based upon how well each: 
demonstrates excellence, creativity and initiative 
in their business or profession; provides valua-
ble service to improve the quality of life for oth-

ers in their community; and serves clearly as a role model for 
young women, both personally and professionally. 

Mrs. Steele nomination was sponsored by Delta Sigma Theta 
Sorority Inc., Nashville Metropolitan Alumnae Chapter 
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By Norman Faircloth 
Plumbing Inspector, Department of Codes and Building Safety 
Norman.faircloth@nashville.gov 
 
 
Tennessee weather drops below freezing during the winter 
months. Many homeowners suffer loss of water or damage to 
property every year due to frozen or busted water pipes. There 
are things you can do to help winterize your homes plumbing 
system.  
 
One problem that occurs involves the water meter box. Some 
meters are located in an open area that exposes the meter to the 
elements with no protection from freezing. Many times in ex-
tremely cold weather the meter will freeze. You can unthaw a 
meter with an extension cord and hair dryer or you can install 
heat tape. A common and effective way to prevent the meter 
from freezing is to allow a faucet to drip somewhere within the 
residence. Moving water will not freeze very easily plus you are 
drawing water from a main that is moving warmer water through 
it into and through your meter.  
 
Frozen pipes often occur in basements and crawl spaces. This 
could present a problem with both new and older homes. The 
easiest thing to do is to close all vents and openings to your 
crawl space or basement. Homeowners can also insulate the 
water piping with pipe wraps or pipe insulation. Doing both will go 
a long way in helping to protect the plumbing system from freez-
ing.  
 

Water heaters do not normally freeze unless they lose a fuel 
source such as gas or electricity. It is still wise to add insulation 
to heaters because the heaters do lose heat to the cold area 
around them and continuously heat the water. This will add tre-
mendously to a fuel bill.  If one does lose heat to the house or 
building for more than a few hours it would be wise to drain the 
heater  water so it does not freeze and bust the heater tank. 
Make absolutely sure that the fuel source is turned off to the wa-
ter heater before draining it.  
 
Another common item to freeze during cold weather is the out-
side spigot . Codes now requires a frost proof version of the out-
side spigot and this goes a long way in protecting the spigot  
from freezing. The frost proof hydrant extends the seat into the 
heated area and drains the residual water that is exposed to the 
non-heated area. If you leave a garden hose attached to the 
spigot it may prevent residual water from draining out of the fix-
ture. This makes the fixture more likely to freeze and bust. If you 
have an older version of the spigot  then you will need to buy an 
insulated spigot  cover and install over the spigot for the winter.  
It is also a good idea to remove the garden hose from older fix-
tures for the winter as well. As mentioned earlier, a garden hose 
attached to the spigot could prevent it from draining making it 
susceptible to freezing.   
 
Have a plumbing question, weôd like to help! You can reach us 
via email at terry.selby@nashville.gov or call (615) 862-6570. 
 

Trade Topics ðWinterizing Plumbing  

The Codes department started itôs demolition program in October 
of 2011 with the demolition of six severely deteriorated struc-
tures. All of the structures in the first round of demolitions had 
suffered fire damage and represented a significant hazard to the 
community.  
 
Each fiscal year Metro Codes demolishes unfit structures 
throughout the county. Buildings whose repair costs exceed 50% 
of the structural value can be recommended for demolition.  
 
In the second round of requisitions, 13 properties have been se-
lected from a list of over 70 recommendations. Once the requisi-
tion has been submitted, it takes approximately thirty days to 
process the request, solicit bids and award the final contracts.  
 

Properties Demolished            Properties Recommended  
1st Round    2nd Round  

 
2416 Woodale Lane 
4574 Artelia Drive 
1034 40th Avenue North 
1604 Wheless Street 
1512 Jones Avenue 
2309 Buchanan Street 

 

 Demolition Process in Full Swing  

 Codes prepares requisitions for second round of demolitions  

2503 Finland Street 
2507 Finland Street 
2024 15th Avenue North 
720 Mill Creek Road 
6526 Currywood Drive 
1736 16th Avenue North 
1748 24th Avenue North 
2019 12th Avenue North 
2616 Buchanan Street 
64 Fain Street 
2017 12th Avenue North 
1324 Lowes Avenue 
306 Philfre Court 
1041 Shawnee Trail 
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More than 62,503 
pounds of food ï 
enough for 
48,800 meals for 
Davidson County 
families ï was 
raised for Second 
Harvest Food 
Bank by the Met-
ro Government-
wide food drive 
led by Mayor Karl 
Dean. For the se-
cond year, Dean 
challenged the 
Governorôs Office 
to a friendly ñfood fight,ò and this year the office of Gov. Bill Has-
lam prevailed. 
 
During a news conference at Second Harvest today, Dean an-
nounced the amount of food raised and also recognized three 
Metro Government departments for winning the ñMayorôs Cup.ò 
The winner in the general competition among Metro departments 
was the Planning Commission, which raised 4,892 pounds of 
food and was last yearôs winner. 
 
In the contest between the Fire Department and Police Depart-
ment, the Police won with 6,072 pounds of food. In the public 

participation contest between Parks and Recreation and the Met-
ro Transit Authority, MTA won after raising 3,666 pounds of food. 
MTA waged a ñStuff the Busò campaign to get public bus riders to 
donate canned goods in exchange for free bus tickets. 
 
ñThe need for food assistance is great, and I am thankful for the 
generosity of Metro employees and all Nashvillians who got in-
volved,ò Dean said. ñI am also grateful to Gov. Haslam and his 
staff for their generous donations, and I congratulate them for 
winning the ófood fight.ô The Metro food drive is a chance for us to 
not only help Second Harvest meet its growing demand for food 
donations here in Nashville but also to bring city-wide attention to 
the issue of hunger. Together, we can help a lot of families this 
holiday season.ò 
 
The donated food items will be sorted by Second Harvest this 
week before going out to a variety of food pantries and communi-
ty centers providing emergency food assistance throughout 
Nashville. 
 
ñAs we take time this holiday season to give thanks for our bless-
ings, many Tennesseans are hungry,ò said Haslam, who also 
attended the news conference. ñOrganizations such as Second 
Harvest Food Bank play an important role in assisting families 
across the state, and we're proud to join Mayor Dean's office to 
support their hard work and commitment. I encourage citizens 
across the Volunteer State to do what you can to help those in 
need.ò 
 

Metro Food Drive Collects Enough for 48,800 Meals  

Mayor Karl Dean with Governor Bill Haslam and 
Second Harvest President and CEO Jaynee Day.  
 
PhotoðGary Layada  

Davidson County residents will be able to recycle their live Christ-
mas trees at several Metro sites again this holiday season, includ-
ing a new drop-off location in Lakewood. 
 
Metro Public Works will collect the trees for mulching at the cityôs 
Bordeaux Mulch Facility. All trees must be free of lights, orna-
ments, icicles, all tinsel and garland. No flocked trees will be ac-
cepted. 
 
WHO: Metro Public Works and Metro Parks & Recreation 

WHAT: Christmas Tree Drop-off Program 

WHEN: December 27, 2011 to February 17, 2012 

WHERE: Any one of the following Metro Parks: 

 
Cane Ridge, Cedar Hill, Edwin Warner, Elmington, Joelton, Rich-
land, Sevier, Two Rivers and Whitfield; or Una Recreation Center, 
136 Una Recreation Road; Former Lakewood City Hall Bldg, 3401 
Old Hickory Blvd 
 
Recycling Christmas trees into mulch, rather than dumping them 
in the trash, in an alley or along public roadways, keeps them out 
of landfills and helps save Metro the cost of disposal fees. Ap-
proximately 12,000 Christmas trees are recycled each year 
through the drop-off program. 
 
Natural brown mulch, made from Christmas trees and yard brush, 
is sold at the Bordeaux facility for eleven dollars a cubic yard. The 

facility is open Monday-Saturday from 7 a.m. until 4 p.m. For more 
information, call 862-8640 or visit Metroôs website at 
www.nashville.gov/Recycle and click on the link for the Bordeaux 
Mulch Facility. 
 

Metroôs 2011 Christmas Tree  
Drop -Off Locations  

 
 

Metro Park Locations:  

Cane Ridge, 419 Battle Road 

Cedar Hill, 860 Old Hickory Blvd. 

Edwin Warner, 50 Vaughn Road 

Elmington, 3531 West End Ave. 

Joelton Community Park, 21 Joelton Community Center 

Road 

Richland, 4601 Charlotte Pike 

Sevier, corner of Clayton Ave and Granny White Pike, near 

picnic shelters 

Two Rivers, 3150 McGavock Pike 

Whitfield, Edmondson Pike @ Brewer Drive 

 

Additional locations : 

Una Recreation Center, 136 Una Recreation Road 

Former Lakewood City Hall Bldg, 3401 Old Hickory Blvd, Old 

Hickory (37138) 

METRO ANNOUNCES LIVE CHRISTMAS TREE RECYCLE PROGRAM  
Lakewood site added to county-wide list of drop-off locations 
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On Saturday, December 3rd, Mayor 
Dean and officials from Metro Public 
Works and Red River Service Cor-
poration held a public viewing event 
for all elementary art students who 
were chosen 
as winners 
and finalists in 
the 2011 
Nashville 
Beautiful Art 
Contest. 
 
The event 
celebrated the 
artwork of all 
70 finalists in 
this year's 
contest, spon-
sored by Red 
River, Metro 

Public Works, Metro Beautification & Envi-
ronment Commission, Metro Nashville 
Public Schools, Metropolitan Arts Commis-
sion and Nashville Arts Coalition. 
 
This yearôs Grand Prize Winner is fourth grader 
Cadence Brown of Una Elementary. Tiana Aldroubi of Glendale 
Elementary is the second-place winner; Sadie Trotter of Crieve 
Hall Elementary is the third-place winner; and Lanie Mucha of 
Hickman Elementary received this yearôs Red River Award of 
Distinction. In honor of the winning studentsô entries, their re-
spective schoolôs art departments will receive $1,500, $1,000, 
$500 and $250 in prize money from Red River Service Corpora-
tion. 
 

View all the winning student artwork 
 
The art contest, now in its sixth year, is open to all Metro Nash-
ville Public School third and fourth graders. More than 70 entries 
were received this year from 36 elementary schools. Both the 

winnersô and finalistsô art-
work will be displayed on 
household waste collection 
trucks for the next six 
months as part of a 
citywide campaign to pro-
mote recycling and city 
beautification. The collec-
tion trucks will be seen by 
9,000 people each day as 
they service their routes. 
 
ñThis art contest provides a 
valuable opportunity to 
engage the creative minds 
of our students while also 
educating thousands of 
citizens about litter preven-
tion, the importance of pro-

tecting our environment and 
keeping this great city beautiful,ò 
Mayor Dean said. 

About Red River  
 
Red River Service Corporation is a waste management company 
headquartered in Austin, Texas, and is the largest local collector 
of residential waste serving more than 90,500 Nashville homes. 
Red River also conducts widespread commercial waste collec-
tion and recycling operations. 

2011 Nashville Beautiful Trash Truck Art Contest   
Mayor Karl Dean Hosts Public Viewing Event for "Nashville Beautiful" Are Contest Winners   

Winning art by Grand Prize Winner, fourth grader Cadence 
Brown of Una Elementary 

Because... Cleaning Up  
         is Everybody's  
               Business! 
 
To Schedule a Neighbor-
hood Cleanup or to join one 
of the cleanups already 
scheduled call 615-862-
8418 or email Metro Beauti-
fication 
 
Nashville is proud to be an 
affiliate of Keep America 
Beautiful Inc. 

Nashville Records Another Successful  
Great American Cleanup!  

Mayor Karl Dean with this 
years Trash Truck Art contest 
Grand Prize Winner, fourth 
grader Cadence Brown of Una 
Elementary 

 
 
Keep America Beautiful's Great American Clean-
up, the nation's largest community improvement 
program, takes place annually from March 1 
through May 31, involving an estimated 3 million 
volunteers and attendees.  
 
The Volunteer State again lived up to its nick-
name in 2011 with more than 1 million Tennesse-
ans taking part in GAC events. Here are some of 
the impressive statewide totals: 
 
 
 

 

Results  

121,098,794 Lbs. of litter and debris collect-

ed (Up 1,323%) 

7,633,878 Lbs. collected and recycled (Up 

18%) 

648,618 Lbs. of Electronics collected 

205 Illegal dumpsites cleaned (Up 45%) 

41,236 Tires collected (Up 330%) 

250 Graffiti sites abated (Up 42%) 

35,537 Trees planted 

84,493 Flowers planted 

549,897 Lbs. of Clothing Collected (Up 22%) 

http://www.nashville.gov/beautification/trashart/artwork2011.asp
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Mayor establishes program to oversee cityôs trees, green spaces, landscape 
Executive Order creates Metro Landscape Coordination Program   

Mayor Karl Dean today signed an Executive Order  to establish a 
program to oversee the cityôs trees, green spaces and land-
scape. The Metropolitan Landscape Coordination Program grew 
out of recommendations made by the Mayorôs Green Ribbon 
Committee on Environmental Sustainability, the Open Space 
Plan, the Nashville Tree Canopy Assessment and the Metro Tree 
Advisory Committee. 
 
ñGreen space, trees and landscape play a vital role in making 
Nashville a healthier, greener and even more beautiful place,ò 
Dean said. ñTheir protection, preservation and enhancement are 
a wonderful legacy to leave for future generations.ò 
 
The Green Ribbon Report cited numerous environmental and 
livability benefits of maintaining trees and planting more of them, 
including increased property values and energy savings, as well 
as improvements in air quality, personal health, water quality and 
wildlife diversity. 
 
The Executive Order also calls for the creation of a horticulturist 
position in Metro Public Works to coordinate the work of Metro 
departments that currently play a role in Metroôs landscaping 
activities. Departments with responsibilities for managing and 

maintaining Metro 
green spaces, trees 
and landscapes 
include Codes Ad-
ministration, Parks 
and Recreation, 
Public Works, Gen-
eral Services, Wa-
ter Services and 
Metro Development 
and Housing Agen-
cy (MDHA). 
 
Joining Mayor Dean 
at the signing of the 
Executive Order were 
members of the Met-
ro Tree Advisory 
Committee, the 
Nashville Tree Foun-
dation and various 
Metro departments. 

Weôve all heard it before, a family looses everything in a house 
fire. The investigation reveals the family did not have a working 

smoke detector in the home and the fire was started by a faulty 
heating device. 

Time to Think About Fire Safety  

With Mayor Karl Dean, left to right: Scott Potter, 
director, Metro Water Services; Billy Lynch, director, 
Metro Public Works; Jenna Smith, special assistant, 
Mayorôs Office; Terry Cobb, director, Metro Codes 
Administration; Randall Lantz, superintendent of 
horticulture, Metro Parks; Veronica Frazier, executive 
director, Metro Beautification; Tommy Lynch, direc-
tor, Metro Parks and Recreation; Nancy Whittemore, 
director, Metro General Services; Phil Ryan, execu-
tive director, MDHA. 
 

PhotoðGary Layda 


